
Announcements about the Labour Code suggest
amendments concerning remote working and employee
sobriety testing are forthcoming. After more than 2 years of
pandemic, “telework” is to be replaced by “remote
working”. This will undoubtedly help employers to regulate
this issue and make work more flexible. In addition, new
rules will be introduced to regulate employee sobriety
examinations. Employers have been waiting a long time for
these regulations.

The most important changes 
regarding remote working

1. Remote working will be possible based on an
agreement between the employer and the employee
when concluding an employment contract or during
employment.

2. The principles of remote working may be regulated by
agreement with the company trade union organisation
or in the regulations of remote working after
consulting with the employees' representative. In the
absence of an agreement or regulations, remote work
may be performed based on an agreement concluded
with the employee.

3. Remote work may also be performed at the employer's
request only during: a state of emergency, a state of
epidemic danger, a state of epidemic, as well as in a
situation where, due to force majeure, it is not possible
to ensure safe and hygienic working conditions.

4. An instruction to work remotely will not require the
employee's consent. The employee will have to submit
a statement that they have appropriate premises and
technical conditions.

5. Occasional remote work may be performed at the
employee’s request for up to 24 days per calendar year.

6. An employer will be obliged to grant a request for
remote work for employees bringing up a child under
4 years of age, as well as those caring for a person with
a disability certificate or a significant degree of
disability. The employer may refuse to grant
permission only if, due to the organisation of work or
the type of work, it is not possible to perform remote
work.

7. An employee performing remote work will be entitled to
a cash allowance or a lump sum to cover the costs
incurred.

8. The employer will be obliged to provide the employee
with the necessary technical equipment to perform
remote work.

According to the announcements, the amended provisions on
remote working are to come into force 3 months after the date
the state of epidemic in Poland is lifted.

Worker sobriety examinations

The employer will be able to carry out sobriety examinations
of employees if their performance is necessary to ensure the
protection of the life and health of employees or the
protection of property. The sobriety test may not violate the
employee’s dignity or other personal rights.

The introduction of sobriety checks will be determined
in a collective agreement, regulations, or a notice (when the
employer is not covered by a collective agreement or is not
obliged to establish regulations). In particular, it is necessary
to determine the groups of employees covered by the testing,
how the test will be performed, the frequency of testing, and
the type of testing device used.

This newsletter has been prepared to alert our Clients to certain significant developments in the Polish law. It is not purported to be a legal advice concerning any particular situation or
circumstances of any of our Clients, and it should not be relied upon as such. If you have any questions concerning the developments discussed in this newsletter and their potential impact on
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